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New notice boards, seats and waste bins 

The contents of this Newsletter are for the benefit of residents 
living in Brickendon Liberty Parish and are not for wider 
publication without the permission of the Editor. 

 

Brickendon Green Environmental Maintenance 

The date we have pencilled in to work with the 
Countryside Management Service volunteers is 
Tuesday 10th October, this is to clear the scrub at the 
back of the Green. We appreciate it precludes some 
people that work but Tuesday is the day CMS operate 
in our area apparently. Anyone is welcome to come 
along and help, CMS will provide tools, but do come 
suitably dressed for clearing thorned scrub, nettles etc 
and wear thick gardening gloves. (Lawrence Price) 

 

Tennis Courts 

Children aged under 16 years who live in the parish of 
Brickendon Liberty are able to use the tennis courts 
free of charge for one hour per day. Time has to be 
booked in the usual way at the Farmer’s Boy and a 
pass issued by a member of FRC must be shown. Adult 
residents can play for £5 an hour and non-residents 
for £6 per hour, all bookings must be made via the 
Farmer’s Boy; telephone bookings (511017) can be 
made between 11am and 10pm. Please do not phone 
to book the courts outside of these hours. 

 

Parish People 

 It was with great sadness that we learnt of the 

death of John Lucas on 30th August. John was 

a long term resident of the parish in WWE and 

stalwart of the Parish Council for many years. 

His ashes are to be buried in Brickendon 

churchyard. 

 Congratulations to all the secondary school 

students in our parish who have now received 

the results of their exams, and good luck with 

your next step. 

 

 

 

During June the Parish Council arranged for the 

installation of a new bench and waste bin at the 

tennis courts and also on Brickendon Green (near the 

pond) and new notice boards were installed in 

Fanshaws Lane and Wormley West End (see photos).

 

Senior’s Christmas Lunch 

This will be held at the Farmer’s Boy on Thursday 7th 
December at 12.30pm. Places will be limited so 
please telephone the pub on 01992 511017 asap to 
make your reservation. This lunch is for parishioners 
over 60 yrs of age who are resident in the parish. 

Remember, Remember .......  Brickendon firework 

display takes place on Saturday 4th of November 

and, having employed a specialist pyrotechnics 

company, it promises to be the biggest and best yet! 

With an amazing computer controlled and 

choreographed display, bonfire, outside bars, 

fairground, barbecue, stalls, awesome sound system 

and lighting, and much more for both kids and adults, 

this is one not to be missed.  

Tickets available from The Farmers Boy and via the 

website www.brickendonfireworks.com kids go free!  

http://www.brickendon-liberty.org.uk/
http://www.brickendonfireworks.com/


 

Petanque at The Farmer’s Boy 

 

A very successful annual Memorial Trophy 

tournament was held on the petanque pistes at the 

Farmer’s Boy on Sunday 2nd July. Overall winners were 

Ginny Simpson and Maurice Levett (above) who were 

presented with the trophy and a bottle of wine each 

by Club President John Lambie. Individual trophies, in 

memory of past members, were won by John Day and 

Ben Cook. Event co-ordinator was Geoff Cook and 

John and Janet Rees acted as timekeeper and results 

co-ordinator. Members enjoyed a buffet lunch 

prepared by the Farmer’s Boy. 

VILLAGE FETE 2017 

 

Many thanks to all who worked hard to make this 
year’s Fete successful. Unfortunately we couldn’t have 
the proposed pony rides due to the cost of insurance 
for doing this event – now £1,500 and not within the 
budget. At the time of ‘going to press’ we have not 
got a final finance figure but we are confident we will 
have enough to support our targeted charities and 
pay for forthcoming events in the parish as well as 
putting money aside for upkeep of amenities. We 
were also happy to support the Guide Dogs and 
Bayford Pre-School.  

Some parishioners do ask why we don’t make more 
money from the Fete; the answer is simple, we have 
not enough volunteers to run the type of stalls and 
games that would contribute to parish funds hence 
we have taken a different approach in recent years. 
Craft Stalls all pay a fixed fee to attend and are a 
popular addition – we do keep the maximum number 
to ten. Also, we have tried not to increase our prices 
too much as we are aware that the Fete attracts a 
wide range of visitors and higher prices would deter 
participation. We also have to remember that we are 
doing this to support charities and the parish, not as a 
big business enterprise. However ... it would all be so 
much easier if more parishioners volunteered to run 
stalls and games; the fete is on the first Sunday in 
September each year, next year that will be 
September 2nd, another dozen helpers would make all 
the difference so please bear this in mind, otherwise 
next year, regrettably, current organisers may simply 
not be able to keep up the good work. A key 
contribution towards the fete finances is sponsorship 
–  parishioners could also help in this way by using 
their business contacts etc .....................?? 

Prize Winners were: 

Car Park prize (£20) – Jasper C. 
Raffle: 1st prize of £100 cash – Jenny F. 
Other raffle prizes: 
Family ticket for PWP – Leah L-J 
Hamper – Hertford resident – re-donated 
Meal Voucher for Farmer’s Boy – Janet B. 
Tea for Two at Salisbury Hotel – Anita H. 
Tesco Voucher – Kate H. 
Membership of Courtyard Arts – Colin T. 
Footgolf voucher – Lawrence P. 
Arsenal T-shirt – Jean R. 
Bottle of Prosecco – Mitchell T. 
Horseshoe Game (cash)– won by Rachel 

Football Game –(voucher & celebrity boots) won by 
Dillon 

 

  



 

Autumn Meetings of Gardening Club 

October – Trip to Beale Arboretum 

November – Gardening in the Third Age – Gismos & 
Gadgets (Anne Luder) 

December – Demonstration of Christmas Decorations 
by Margaret Richardson 

Christmas Parties 

This year’s party for children up to 9 years old will be 
held at Paradise Wildlife Park on Saturday 2nd 
December from 12.30 – 3.30pm. An activity for the 
older children is being planned for 3rd December and 
they will be contacted as soon as final arrangements 
have been made.  Janet Burger works hard to organise 
these events and to make sure every family in the 
parish with school-age children is informed, however, 
if you haven’t heard from her, and newcomers to the 
village may not be on her list, and wish to register a 
place for your child please telephone Janet on 
511099. Children who are resident in this Parish are 
eligible to attend. It is sponsored by Fanshaws Room 
Committee and there is no charge for parishioner 
families whose children attend either the younger 
ones or the older children’s activity. 

 
 
Events at PWP this season 
Boo around the Zoo 
Come on down to Paradise Wildlife Park this half-term 
for the all new Boo around the Zoo! Running from 
22nd October until 1st November, Boo around the Zoo 
promises to be scarily brilliant! 
  
Quiz Night 
The Annual Quiz Night returns on Thursday 
23rd November. Arrival is from 6:30pm for a 7pm 
start. Tickets £5pp with a maximum of 8 in a team. All 
proceeds will be donated to the Zoological Society of 
Hertfordshire. 

A bar will be available but you are welcome to bring 
your own food and drinks for your teams. Please 
register in advance with Carly on 01992 470 490 ext. 
236 or email carly@pwpark.com 
  
Christmas Craft Fayre 
Fancy a spot of Christmas shopping? Join us 
exclusively on Saturday 18th November for a wander 
around our stalls and see the arrival of Santa to begin 
his festive season at Paradise! How about some ginger 
bread making too for the children whilst you do some 
shopping? Entry fee to the Craft Fayre is a donation of 
£2pp (under 2 yrs free).  Entry to Paradise is not 
included with this event. 
  
Carol Service 
What better way to get into the Christmas spirit, than 
to join PWP for their annual carol concert on Saturday 
9th December at 2pm in the Jungle Theatre? Be 
greeted by the Reindeer, treat yourself to a mince pie 
and a glass of mulled wine and join in the sing-along. 
Carol concert is included in entry. 
 
Celtic Harmony Camp:  Calling Education Assistant 

Volunteers! 

With the new roundhouses in place and demand for 

hands-on prehistory learning increasing due to 

changes in the national curriculum, we are looking for 

people to join our friendly education team to help 

lead school groups in costume at Celtic Harmony 

Camp, reconstructed Iron Age settlement in Bourne 

Wood, Brickendon.  You will learn how to set up, meet 

& greet and deliver hands-on heritage activities to 

primary school children and follow a full in-house 

training, recording your experience on a logbook and 

working alongside our dedicated education team. This 

is an opportunity for someone interested in the Celtic 

culture, working with children and enthusiasm for the 

outdoors.  

We also have a team of conservation volunteers that 

meet every Thursday if you like to work outdoors on 

woodland work and maintenance. Go to 

celtic harmony.org/volunteering to find out more 

Fanshaws Lane 

Many thanks to the resident who recently cleared the 
paths in Fanshaws Lane, looks much neater now and 
saved lengthy negotiations with the management 
company!!! 

 

mailto:carly@pwpark.com
http://harmony.org/volunteering


Wildflowers blooming in August on Brickendon 
Green. 

 

Chapel of the Holy Cross and St. Alban, 
Brickendon 

 

Useful Contacts: 
MP: Mark Prisk 01920 462182 
Herts County Councillor:  
Jonathan Kaye 07580 743521 
East Herts District Councillor:  
Charlotte Snowdon: 07549 451921 
 

For more information on clubs and activities 
contact the following: 
 
Book Club: (1st Thurs) Beryl 01992 511617 
Broxbourne Woods Area Conservation Society:        
TBA 

 
Friendly Club: (3rd Mon) Beryl 01992 511617 
Gardening Club: (2nd Wed) 

Chair – Janet Burger 01992 511099 
  

Petanque/Boules at the Farmer’s Boy : (Tues 
evenings, Thurs and Sun mornings) John 01992 
511551 
Table Tennis: Marion 01992 511497 (moving from 
Thursdays to Tuesdays during winter months) 
 
Whist Drive: (3rd Thurs) Jean 01992 511226 
 
To hire the Parish Hall in Brickendon: 
Brenda 01992 511551 
 To hire the Tennis Courts in Brickendon: 
The Farmer’s Boy PH 01992 511017 

 
Parish Councillors: 
Julia Camp 01992 462729 
Leslie Kotting (Vice-chair) 01992 511285 
John Lambie 01992 511551 
Tony Roberts 01992 511035 
Lynn Whitnall (Chair) 01992 470490 xtn 232 
 
Parish Clerk: 
Laura Brooks-Payne (laury1@btinternet.com) 

Mobile:  07803 906291  
 
Fanshaws Room Committee: 
Chair: Linda Ashley 01992 511313 
Vice-Chair: Janet Burger 01992 511099 
Secretary: Kate Hillaby 01992 511399 
Treasurer: Robert Williams 01992 511605 
 
Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group: 
Chair: Tony Roberts 01992 511035 
 
Police Emergency calls 999: 
Non - Emergency calls 101 
 
Crime stoppers 0800 555 111 
 

CONTRIBUTIONS TO BRICKENDON NEWSLETTER 
Please remember to use this email address if you 
wish to submit items for the Newsletter: 
brendalambie@hotmail.com 
The closing date for sending items for the Winter 
quarter issue is the first week of December 2017(for 
January, February, March 2018). 
  
Editor: Brenda Lambie 01992 511551 
 
Published by: Fanshaws Room Committee & 
Brickendon Liberty Parish Council 
Printed by: Servicepoint, UK 
 

Will soon be Christmas .......  
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